

Dave P. called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.. Attendance sheet passed out.

- 1) **Secretary's Report:** Report submitted. Scoutmaster report needs to be updated to include entrance and beginning for exit interviews. Lynn motioned, Steve seconded to approve. Motion passed.
- 2) **Treasurer's Report:** Report submitted -4/30/2015 closing balance \$20,793.55; Scout accounts \$4,643.77; ending balance \$16,149.78 (less scout accounts).
- 3) **Coordinator's Reports:**
  - **Activities -**
    - Quayle Lake camping - 5/29-31 permission slip has been sent out to parents.
    - Summer Camp - swim tests will be held at Ingersoll. No other options will be used.
  - **High Adventure -** nothing to report, Steve has contacted Philmont for update
  - **Service Projects**
    - Woodlawn Cemetery - 5/16 flag placement
    - Rebicycling - need someone to coordinate
    - Relay for Life - 6/5 flag ceremony possible. Ray will enlist the help of 4 Scouts.
    - David R. - Eagle Project workday on 6/13
    - Noah D. - Eagle COH on 6/13 at St. Cecilia's Fellowship Hall
  - **Advancement -** Report submitted. Gary has been notified that 2 Scouts will cross over from Pack 216.
- 4) **Fundraising:**
  - Camp cards -no update
  - Bowling Bash - 5/9. Final amount \$1,665, ticket sales \$1008, silent auction baskets \$546. Only a couple Scouts owe for tickets.
- 5) **Quartermaster Report –** Tents not ordered yet. Will get before summer camp. Tents 10 & 11 are still missing. Cots will be distributed to Scouts going to Quayle Lake that have not already received one.
- 6) **Scoutmaster Report:** Pere Marquette - no issues reported and the weather cooperated. Good learning experience for new Scouts. Gary wants to meet with parents to discuss summer camp (Annette will coordinate). He would also like to look into setting up a technology policy for the troop. Setting a PLC date was discussed but not finalized.
- 7) **Senior Patrol Leader Report:** Meetings are going well and Ray is reminding Scouts about events.
- 8) **Committee Chair report:** Discussed changes to advancements from National. Eagle project workbook has changed. Riley and Brandon do not need to change to the new one but any Scouts that will be working on it in the future will need to use the new format.
- 9) **Chartered Organization Rep:** nothing to report
- 10) **New business:**
  - June 1st troop meetings will be held at St. C's in the pavilion.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50.

**Next Meeting:** Next meeting will be at St. Cecilia's on 6/10 at 7:30.